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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

From: Jason Simpson, City Manager

Prepared by: Remon Habib, City Engineer

Date: May 9, 2023

Subject: Amendment No. 1 With Dost Engineering for SB 821 Bicycle and Pedestrian 
Facilities Program Downtown Project

Recommendation 

Approve and Authorize the City Manager to execute Amendment No. 1 to the Agreement for 
Professional Services with Dost Engineering for an additional $9,600.00 bringing the total contract 
amount to $57,500 in final form as approved by the City Attorney.

Background

On June 28, 2022, the City Council approved the Professional Services Agreement in the amount 
of $47,900.00, with Dost Engineering for the final design for the Downtown SB-821 Bicycle and 
Pedestrian Facilities Program Project. Since the original agreement date, there have been two 
improvement projects completed within the limits of the Pedestrian Facilities Program Downtown 
Project. Those projects are the SB-1 Downtown Pavement Resurfacing Project and the Peck and 
Chestnut Sewer Replacement Project.

This amendment will address needed additional improvements to complete the downtown area 
pedestrian network.

Discussion

Dost Engineering will amend the final plans to add additional sidewalks, curb & gutters, ADA 
ramps, driveways, and a cross-gutter in order to complete the pedestrian connectivity for the 
project area with the two recently completed projects.

Fiscal Impact

Professional Services Contract with Dost Engineering will result in a revised cost of $57,500.00 
plus an additional 10% in contingency. The design cost is programmed in the City’s CIP Budget. 
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Attachments

Attachment 1 - Amendment No. 1 Dost Engineering
Exhibit A - Additional Services Proposal
Attachment 2 – Original Agreement


